
 
 

St. James Kingscliff “Development” – Mission and Ministry Project:  

Conrad Gargett, the architect has given us the Development Options Study.  We will 
print of 10 copies for each church.  Please read and return to church so that others 
can read them.  

If you’d like you own electronic copy please email office@apok.com.au 

Please send you questions to the office by the 31st December.  The questions and 
issues will be reviewed and collated by the task force and then sent to the architect. 
The Mission and Ministry Team will then meet with the architect in February.  

I have asked the architect to give us a “back of the envelope cost” for the different 
components (underground car park, units, conference room, office, residence) of the 
project.  When this is received it will be circulated.  

The project is at the very early concept stage.  We have to work what the costs are 
for different configurations and what we can do in terms of finance.  

You can be assured that there will be lots of consultation.  We will call the parish 
meeting when we arrive at appropriate decision points.  

 

My email:  

I’ve not been good at checking the Minister email.  Sorry!  

Please send emails to bushwalkingreg@gmail.com 

 

Pews and chairs at Pottsville:  

Parish council is proposing to sell the pews at Pottsville and replace them with 
chairs.  This will make the church, more comfortable and multi-functional.  

In 2020 and beyond we are seeking to run events that outreach to the community. 
These events will work best if there can be small group discussions which chairs will 
make possible.  

This proposal does not require any fundraising.  

The exact type of chair is still be researched.  

To effect this proposal, parish council has placed a Faculty Notice on the notice 
board of St. Mark’s Pottsville.  Please send you comments in writing to the churc 
wardens or to office@apok.com.au 

Parish council will discuss the responses at its February meeting.  

 

Ros’ Farewell Lunch:  

Date: 12noon, Sunday 2nd February 2020 

Location: Kingscliff Bowls Club 

15th December 


